
 

 

Dear Friends, 

Here we are once again at the start of our program 

year! It is an exciting time for me because I am looking 

forward to new Bible Study classes and new Adult   

Formation classes. And I am not the only one who is 

excited! The teachers are getting ready for our Sunday 

morning classes by getting it set up and ready to roll 

too! And on Wednesdays we begin our youth group 

meetings too!  Olivia, our youth minister begins leading 

our Wednesday youth group meetings which is really, 

really exciting! And finally another piece of exciting 

news, we are beginning a Men’s study and prayer 

breakfast. It will take place at 9 am in the chapel every 

other Friday. It will be led by men in the church. It will 

be a great way to get to know other men and grow in 

one’s faith. So it is not only exciting but  fun to see our 

church begin all our activities again.  

I cannot give you a good preview of what all the other 

classes are going to be covering but I can give you a 

sneak preview of the Adult Bible study and Adult For-

mation classes! This year in Adult Bible study we will 

do a study on who God is. We will begin by looking at 

the names of God as given to us in the Bible. Names are 

important. They are a means of self-revelation. I am 

called Fr. Lance by many in our church; letters come to 

me as Reverend Lance Wallace. My wife calls me 

Sweetie, my mom called me Lanny. My children call me 

Dad; it used to be Daddy. My grandchildren call me 

Poppy and my friends call me Lance.  Names describe 

and identify how we relate to another. Names are   

foundational for building a relationship. Throughout 

the Bible God reveals himself through various names. 

These names served to identify and  describe God. In 

the first lessons of our study we will look at the        

different names of God and see how God has revealed 

himself and how we can understand him better through 

His name. This is going to be a great study which will 

help us come to know our God better.   

In our first Adult Formation classes we will be studying 

prayer. Prayer can feel mysteriously difficult, boringly 
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perfunctory, and frustratingly out of our control. Often 

prayer brings us comfort, but sometimes, especially 

when there aren’t easy resolutions or when our prayers 

go unanswered, it intensifies and focuses our sense of 

longing, pain, and care. In Adult Formation classes we 

will be looking at prayer, the different types of prayer 

described in the Bible and the different types of prayer 

in our tradition.   

I encourage all of you to get involved in Adult Bible 

Study and/or Adult Formation. It is important for each 

of us to continue to grow as Christians. The Apostle 

Paul says in his letter to the Romans, “Do not be      

conformed to this world, but be transformed by the  

renewing of your minds, so that you may discern what 

is the will of God—what is good and acceptable and  

perfect.”  Our minds are renewed as we learn more 

about God and more about what he has told us in the 

Scriptures.  

Also as we begin our program year I encourage you not 

only to begin learning more of your faith but to get    

involved and serve in some way. We need people to be 

greeters at each service. We need people to volunteer to 

be Scripture readers. We need folks to help with the 

child care during the 10:30 service. We have many  

places for service, the Thrift Shop, the Altar Guild, 

Backpacks ministry, Food Pantry, Pastoral visitation, 

lawn maintenance, computer operator, choir member 

and there are many more! Talk to me about serving and 

get involved!  

I am excited about our new program year. I hope you 

choose to get involved by joining a class and by  serving!  

Warmly in Christ, 

Fr. Lance 
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We have had many visitors this summer.  

Please remember to encourage visitors to 

return by introducing yourself and      

inviting them back to our church. 

May God’s blessings be among you.    

See you in church. 

. 

Jr. Warden’s  

Remarks 

Hal Smith, Jr. Warden 
 

As you can see we have had a lot of     

activity in and around our church and 

campus this summer. Our sacristy con-

struction is almost completed and we are 

just waiting on the final bill. We have 

installed a new drain field for the Coulton 

Hall Septic System. The tower and the 

frontage beams in front of the church 

have been repaired or replaced. We have 

completed repairs on the gable ends of 

Krysher Hall. We have replaced air     

conditioners in the office and in Krysher 

Hall and have had to repair air              

conditioners  in Coulton Hall and the 

childcare center. We have also had to 

replace the kitchen freezer compressor. In 

addition to these items, you will see a 

repainted church sign and new letters. As 

you know, there is always       something 

to fix or do in your home and our church 

home is no different. We have identified a 

lot of little projects to       complete and 

hope to complete them  before it gets 

cooler. 

As the weather changes and we get ready 

for fall, let’s remember all the families 

and churches less fortunate than us and 

thank God for what we have and what we 

have been able to accomplish this       

summer. God bless you and God bless our 

church. 

Altar Guild 

Glee Gates,  

Coordinator 

 

Hello and welcome to our September 

Chimes!  It’s great to be back in touch 

with everyone after the hot summer 

head. It is worn like a poncho so that it 

drapes over the arms, back and chest of the 

celebrant. 

A deacon may wear an outer vestment 

called a Dalmatic. A dalmatic is a tunic like 

vestment which is decorated with strips of 

material that run vertically from front to 

back and are connected in the front and 

back by two horizontal strips of the same 

material. Unlike the chasuble, the dalmatic 

has sleeves. Dalmatics, like chasubles, are 

in the liturgical colors of the season. 

Sr. Warden’s 

Remarks 

Craig Gates, Sr. Warden 

 

Hello Everyone, 

The summer has gone by so quickly!  I hope 

you have enjoyed all that the Florida     

summer offers and that you have seen God’s 

blessings at work in your daily life. 

We have been busy with much of our time 

spent painting, cleaning, doing maintenance 

and repairs around our campus. Thank you 

to all who helped with our summer tasks. 

We are now looking forward to the Septem-

ber restart of our many ministries. The choir 

is beginning to practice and our backpack 

ministry is already serving children in need. 

Bible Study and adult formation will also be 

resuming with new and interesting topics as 

Fr. Lance guides us through the scriptures.  

Please set aside time for these worthwhile 

and exciting sessions. Planning committees 

have been formed and work has begun on 

the Canterbury Festival scheduled for     

Saturday, November 3. Many helpers are 

needed so contact Debbie Smith to volun-

teer for this exciting event. 

Please mark your calendars and plan to  

attend our annual kickoff luncheon after the 

10:30 service on September 9th.  The food is 

always good and the fellowship even better.  

There will be sign-up sheets in the Narthex 

so plan to attend and share hamburgers and 

hotdogs with your fellow parishioners. 

This should be an exciting year for            

St. Andrew’s.  As always, we offer you the 

chance to become involved in one or more 

of our ministries.  Many helping hands   

better serve our church and our community.  

Please consider contacting your vestry 

members to offer your services.   

The Deacon’s 
Bench 
Deacon Ludwig Wallner 

VESTMENTS (Part 1) 

 

Eucharistic vestments as the term implies are 

the vestments worn during the celebration of 

the Eucharist. The Celebrant, Deacon and 

LEMs each have a vestment which is    

somewhat unique to their order. 

The Celebrant (here at St. Andrew’s) begins 

vesting by first putting on an Amice. An 

Amice is a large rectangular piece of white 

cloth with two ties. The amice is worn at the 

neck with the ties going around the          

celebrant’s back and tied in the front. The 

purpose of the amice is to form a collar for 

the alb. 

The next vestment to be worn is the Alb.  

The alb is usually a white vestment, although 

some churches use a natural colored material, 

which covers the person from the neck to the 

ankles. This vestment is also worn by the 

deacons and the LEMs. The alb may come 

with or without a collar (such as the amice) 

or an attached collar or it may be fitted with a 

hood. 

The alb is fastened at the waist by a rope 

looking belt known as a Cincture. The    

deacons and LEMs usually tie the cincture by 

a simple slip knot on the left side with the 

ends allowed to hang.  The celebrant knots 

the cincture in the middle and forms a loop 

on either side of the knot. This creates an 

opening which allows the celebrant to place 

the ends of the stole. This fastening of the 

stole prevents it from shifting during the  

service. 

The next vestment to be put on is the Stole. 

The stole is a long narrow strip of material, 

often with religious symbols and is the color 

of the liturgical season. This vestment is 

unique to deacons and priests; however    

deacons wear the stole over the left shoulder 

so that it crosses the chest and back and is 

fastened together under the right arm. Priests 

wear the stole around the neck with the ends 

hanging down in front. Many priests will 

thread the ends of their stoles through the 

cincture to keep it in place. 

The final vestment to be put on is the    

Chasuble. The chasuble is the outermost 

worn garment and is worn over the rest of the 

vestments and is unique to the priest. A  

chasuble is usually an oval-shaped cloak with 

an opening in the center for the celebrant’s 
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months.  We hope you have enjoyed your 

summer whether it was filled with adventure 

or peaceful and serene.  Like getting back to 

school it is time to resume many of our    

activities that we have taken a break from 

during the summer. 

We are so very thankful we now have space 

in the Sacristy to call our own.  We have 

overcome many obstacles in coming to its 

completion but now it is a glorious place to 

make preparations for The Lord’s Table.  

Like moving into a new home, we have 

moved things around to make the best use of 

the space and make everything accessible to 

everyone who uses it.  We thank God for our 

many blessings. 

As a reminder, each week we have the     

opportunity to honor a loved one, give thanks 

for a special occasion or accomplishment or 

commemorate a loved one’s death by      

sponsoring the Altar Flowers or the Presence 

Light for St. Andrew’s. Envelopes are     

available in the pew pockets or you may  

contact the church office for more            

information.   

Remember to greet visitors warmly, intro-

duce yourself and invite them to come again.  

We want everyone to feel welcome and eager 

to worship with us.  

God’s blessings to you all!  

Pastoral Care  

Ministry 
Janet Crisfield,  

Facilitator 
 

The Pastoral Care Ministry is dedicated to 

bringing the presence of Christ to parishion-

ers that are unable to come to regular       

services either on a temporary or on-going 

basis. 

Many of our members are licensed Lay    

Eucharistic visitors and bring communion.  

Some of our members also belong to the  

Order of Saint Luke and pray and anoint for 

healing.  However, it is not necessary to be 

or do either. Our goal is to bring the presence 

of Christ and the caring of our congregation 

to our fellow brothers and sisters in Christ. 

Many of the visits can consist of a short 

friendly visit bringing bulletins, newsletters, 

cards and small gifts, prayer and or reading 

Bible passages if the parishioner is unable to 

do so.  

Training and screening is required of anyone 

wishing to join this rewarding and important 

ministry.  If you are interested in learning 

more please call Janet Crisfield at              

352 796-9389 or Father Lance at the church 

352 683-2010 . 

Reminder:  we cannot visit you or your 

loved one if we do not know you need a visit.  

The laws and guidelines are very strict and 

facilities cannot let us know if you are there 

or not.  You or a family member or friend 

must call the office and let us know.  The 

office staff are very conscientious about let-

ting Father Lance and me know.  

If you need or know of a fellow parishioner 

that could benefit from this ministry please 

call the church at 352 683-2010. 

Sunday School 
Miss Susan,  

Miss Colleen &  

Miss Jeanie 
 

Sunday School starts on Sunday, September 

9 at 10:15 am in our classroom in Krysher 

Hall. We are all excited to be an important 

part of St. Andrew’s Sunday Service. 
 

We will introduce ourselves and talk about 

our summer. Our lesson will be based on the 

weekly Gospel. We learn much from each 

other; thoughts, ideas, perceptions and  listen 

to each other’s questions. 

We look forward to seeing you! 

 
 

Music Ministry 
Jody Bowes 

Music Director  

Welcome to the Fall program 

year! Choir rehearsals resumed mid-August. 

We are preparing some wonderful Offertory 

selections to share with you during the     

Sunday 10:30 am worship service. 

If you love to sing we would love to have 

you join us for practice on Thursdays at 

6 pm in the Krysher Hall music room. 

The ability to read music is not a       

requirement, just the enthusiasm to 

praise God through song! 

Sunday School Chorus: Olga Chamorro 

and I have begun a Children’s Chorus 

that will learn songs each Sunday at 10 

am for 15 minutes (before Sunday 

School starts). Please adjust your Sunday 

morning schedule to give your children 

time to join us in the Krysher Hall Music 

Room for this fun-filled quarter-hour. 

We will also be learning to play songs on 

the Choir Chimes. This music will be 

presented at selected services throughout 

the program year.  

Plan Ahead: Christmas Choir rehearsals 

begin Saturday October 27 from 1 to 2 

pm. Christmas Choir sings on Christmas 

Eve at the 5:30 pm Family Service. 

See you in church! 

 

Youth Group 
Olivia La Cava 

Youth Ministry 

 

Our  Youth Group has been busy having 

fun this summer! Whether it was the 

beach, movies, kayaking, pajama party, 

et cetera, the kids have been having a 

great time! Youth Group meetings kick 

off for this school year starting on     

September 12 at 6:00 pm in Krysher 

Hall. Come join the fun! 
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Boy Scout Troop 433 
Submitted by Jen Balcolm 

 

In June they attended summer camp at camp 

Shand’s in Gainesville. They had a great time 

and earned a variety of  merit badges and 

worked towards advancing to the next level of 

scouting. 

The boys did two hot dog giveaways at Rural 

King this summer where customers got free 

hot dogs and we were able to sell chips and 

drinks. The money from these were used for 

some fun activities, including a bowling night, 

game night and monster golf ! 

The boys also had a court of honor towards the 

end of summer where many boys moved up in 

rank. 

Also we had a boy become an Eagle Scout this    

summer ! Congratulations to Kyle ! This week-

end we are going on a camp out and working 

on some merit badges. 

Please join us on Saturday, Sept 9th for our 

pancake breakfast. Tickets are $6.00 at the 

Men’s Prayer Group 

Submitted by Craig Gates 

 

We at St. Andrew’s are thrilled and excited to announce the 

formation of our new study and prayer group for men.  One key element for a 

church to grow and prosper in doing God’s work is to have a strong group of 

men to provide leadership.  These men lead by modeling Jesus Christ through 

their thoughts, words, deeds and leadership roles.  Together with the full sup-

port of Fr. Lance, we hope to invite and initiate spiritual growth opportunities 

for all men of St. Andrew’s Church. We hope to become more foundational to 

our church and community by coming together with our various gifts, graces 

and areas of interest.  

Our prayer group will begin meeting on a bi-weekly schedule staring on Fri-

day September 14, 2018, at 9:00 a.m. in the side Chapel of the church.   

Please consider attending and enjoying this wonderful opportunity to grow 

spiritually in camaraderie, unity and fellowship! 

From the Office Staff          
Submitted by Debbie Smith 

Please call the office or sign up for a new pictorial 

directory. Those who had their picture taken may 

receive a free one.  Otherwise, the cost is $4.00 to 

order one. The order to the publisher will be placed 

on October 15th. 

Also, if you need a name badge, please call the 

office or sign up in the Narthex. The first badge is 

free but the replacement   badges are $5.00 each. 

We order at the end of every month. 
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Ministry Spotlight:  

Daughters of the King                      
Submitted by Jackie Ruth 

 

Mission of the Order: 

The mission of the Order is the extension of Christ’s Kingdom through Prayer, Service and Evangelism. Empowered by the Holy 

Spirit, our vision as DOK is to know Jesus Christ, to make him known to others, and to become reflections of God’s love throughout 

the world. 

 

Order vs Organization: 

The DOK is organized as a religious order, although we do not live in an enclosed community. Each daughter takes a lifetime vow 

to live by the Rule of the Order. Our rule of life requires a spiritual discipline of daily prayer, service and evangelism. Because our 

vow, we refer to ourselves as an order, not an organization. Our bylaws prohibit us from raising funds.  

 

Part of the rule of Prayer is to pray daily: 

For the unity of Christ’s church. 

For the spread of Christ’s Kingdom, especially among women and girls. 

For God’s blessing upon the members of the Order. 

For the spiritual growth of the parish and for the clergy of the parish to which the chapter owes allegiance. 

For the grace of to follow our Rules and for our own needs. 

Daughters of the King meet on the second Saturday of every month at 11:00 am in Krysher Hall. 

Parishioner Spotlight: Helen Schwartz 
 

Submitted by Lisa Brooks 
 

She says she goes by the name of “Trouble”, but she is a valued member of our church community who knits hats for our Church. 

Her hats are included in the backpacks for the students we serve at Spring Hill Elementary. Helen Schwartz has been a member 

since April 3, 1979.  If you enter through our church door in the rear on the right hand side, you will see Helen sitting there. When I 

first arrived at St. Andrews, she greeted me with a smile and the copy of the readings for that Sunday. 

 

She is so good at her craft that she can knit without looking and her hands move at a rapid pace.  She enjoys teaching her craft to 

both the young and not so young of our church. Her smile is infectious. Her hats are included in the backpacks for our children at 

Spring Hill Elementary.  

 

Thank you Helen for your years of service to the St. Andrews church community. 



 

 

 

Should We Sing During Communion? 

Submitted by Jody Bowes 

 

Most of us have heard “Those who sing pray twice.” Music offered at worship inspires us either by listening–taking the melodies and 

words into our hearts and minds–or when appropriate by singing along, feeling the power of the lyrics lift us closer to our Lord and 

to each other. What about singing during the Communion? The “Communion” hymns in our Episcopal hymnal can be used at any 

appropriate time including in procession or as Gradual (sequence) hymns. 

Our Vestry recently determined that at services where music is offered, we shall offer only instrumental, meditative music as we 

share the Communion. Since this is a change for us, I wanted to offer some background on why this is an appropriate choice 

[paraphrased from “Truth for the World” online]: 

There are no Biblical references to early Christians singing while sharing the Lord’s Supper. 

Through singing we speak to, teach and admonish one another (Ephesians 5:19; Colossians 3:16). This involves thoughtful consider-

ation and sincere expression from the heart, and attentiveness to the voices of others. It requires the use of both spirit and mind (I 

Corinthians 14:15) and touches the lives of those who hear it (Acts 16:25). This reveals two aspects to our singing in worship: 

giving praise and honor to Almighty God, and edifying each other as we listen and speak to one another in song. 

The Lord’s Supper is a communion (sharing) in the body and blood of Jesus in which we who are many are one body (I Corinthians 

10:16-17); a memorial where we remember Jesus’ sacrifice on the cross (I Corinthians 11:24-25); a proclamation where we pro-

fess the Lord’s death until He comes again (I Corinthians 11:26); and a personal time of self-examination (I Corinthians 11:28) 

when Christians individually consider the price paid for their sins. 

Singing during Communion can create confusion or prevent us from focusing on the appropriate aspects of the Lord’s Supper by 

distracting those trying to examine themselves. The Apostle Paul reminds us, “Everyone ought to examine themselves before 

they eat of the bread and drink from the cup.” (I Corinthians 11:28). Paul sought to eliminate confusion and build up the body by 

restoring purpose and value to worship through the clarity of a meaningful message understandable by all. 

Singing and partaking in Communion are two separate acts of worship. It is simply impossible for an individual to properly execute 

both acts of worship at the same time since they have different requirements. 

Please let Fr. Lance or myself know how this new offering of instrumental music during the Lord’s Supper has enhanced your Com-

munion experience. Your thoughts and prayers are, as always, most welcome and appreciated. 
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EVENT KEY 

AF = Adult Formation 
BP = Back Packs 
DOK = Daughters of the King 
FOL = Friends of the Library 
GS = Grief Share 
HE = Holy Eucharist 
   

JrI = Junior Inquirers  
OSL = Order of St. Luke 
SS = Sunday School 
YI = Youth Inquirers 
YM = Youth Ministry 

CHIMES  

Articles & 
Schedules 

Due 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  

 

    1 
4 pm HE II 
5 pm AF (SC) 

2 
8 am HE II  
9 :15 am AF (SC)  
10:30 am HE II  
12:30 pm Ultreya  (KH)  

3 
Office  
Closed 

4 
 

5 
9:15 Preschool Reading 
10 am HE II & Healing Prayers 
 

6 
9:00 am Back-
packs 
6 pm Choir  
 
 

7 
Office  
Closed 

8 
10 am DOK  (KH) 
4 pm HE I 
5 pm AF (SC) 

9 KICK OFF SUNDAY  
8 am HE II  
9 :15 am AF (SC)  
9 :45 am Jr.  I   
10:00 am SS Music(KH)  
10:15 am SS  
10:30 am HE II  
12:00 pm Luncheon  

10 
 

11 
 

12 
9:15 Preschool Reading 
10 am HE II & Healing Prayers 
1:30 & 6:00 Bible Study (SC) 
6 pm Youth Group (KH) 
 

13 
9 am Back-
packs 
6 pm Choir  

14 
Office  
Closed 
 
9:00 am 
Men’s Group 
(SC) 

15 
4 pm HE II 
5 pm AF (SC) 

16  
8 am HE II  
9 :15 am AF (SC)  
9 :45 am Jr.  I  
10:00 am SS Music(KH)  
10:15 am SS  
10:30 am HE II  
12:15 pm OSL Meeting (KH) 
12:15 pm Canterbury Mtg (KH) 

17 
 

18 
 

19 
9:15 am Preschool Reading  
10 am HE II and  
Healing Prayers 
1:30 & 6:00 Bible Study (SC) 
6 pm Youth Group (KH) 

20 
9 am Back-
packs 
6 pm Choir 

21 
Office  
Closed 
 
 

22 
4 pm HE II 
5 pm AF (SC) 

23 
8 am HE II  
9 :15 am AF (SC)  
9 :45 am Jr.  I  
10:00 am SS Music(KH)  
10:15 am SS  
10:30 am HE II  
12:30 pm Vest ry (SC)  

24 
 

25 
 

26 
9:15 am Preschool Reading  
10 am HE II and  
Healing Prayers 
12:00 pm Pastoral Care (KH) 
1:30 & 6:00 Bible Study (SC) 
6 pm Youth Group  

27 
9 am Back-
packs 
6 pm Choir 

28 
Office  
Closed 
 
9:00 am 
Men’s Group 
(SC) 

29 
4 pm HE II 
5 pm AF (SC) 

       

LOCATION KEY 
 
C =Church 
CH = Coulton Hall 
KH=Krysher Hall 
L =  Library 
TS = Thrift Shop 
 

SC = Chapel/Class 
     Room in Narthex 
MG = Memorial  
     Garden 
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Thrift 

Shop 

Bag 

Sale 

30 
8 am HE II  
9 :15 am AF (SC)  
9 :45 am Jr.  I  
10:00 am SS Music(KH)  
10:15 am SS  
10:30 am HE II  
3 :00 pm Blessing of  the  
Animals  



 

 

SEPTEMBER EVENTS 

Sunday,  September 2 12:30 pm Ultreyla (K) 

Saturday, September 8 11:00 am DOK 

Sunday, September 9 KICK OFF SUNDAY 

    12:00 pm Luncheon 

Friday, September 14 Men’s Group (SC) 

Sunday, September 16 12:15 pm OSL (K) 

   12:15 pm  Canterbury Mtg (K) 

Sunday, September 23 12:30 Vestry (SC) 

Sunday, September 30 3:00 pm Blessing of the Animals 

 

OCTOBER  EVENTS 
 

Sunday,  October 7 11:45 am Episcopal Traditions 

Sunday, October 14 11:45 am Episcopal Traditions 

Sunday, October 21 11:45 am Episcopal Traditons 

Sunday, October 28 11:45 am Episcopal Traditions 

Wednesday, October 31 6:00 pm Trunk or Treat 

  TREASURER'S REPORT 
John Follansbee, Treasurer    

As of July 31, 2018  

   This Month   Year to Date   2018 Budget  

Revenues     

Core Church 28,118.98 208,480.49 330,102.00 

Thrift Shop 3,319.69 35,620.58 58,300.00 

Total Revenues 31,438.67 244,101.07 388,402.00 

      

Expenses     

Core Church 24,955.13 211,684.90 368,563.67 

Thrift Shop 1,867.59 10,803.20 16,350.42 

Total Expenses 26,822.72 222,488.10 384,914.09 

      

Net Gain/Loss     

Core Church 3,163.85 (3,204.41) (38,461.67) 

Thrift Shop 1,452.10 24,817.38 41,949.58 

Total 4,615.95 21,612.97 3,487.91 

Investments   Bank Accounts    

SSGA 102,915.05  Sun Trust    

Alliance Bern-
stein 33,376.24      Unrestricted  11,802.97 

        Restricted  251,658.46 

        Discretionary          853.79 

Total 136,291.29  Total   264,315.22 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

PAGE 8 

September Lectionary 
September 2 

Fifteenth Sunday after Pentecost 

Deuteronomy 4:1-2, 6-9 

James 1:17-27 

Mark 7:1-8, 14-15, 21-23 

Psalm 15 

 

September 9 

Sixteenth Sunday after Pentecost 

Isaiah 35:4-7a 

James 2:1-17 

Mark 7:24-37 

Psalm 146 

 

September 16 

Seventeenth Sunday after Pentecost 

Isaiah 50:4-9a 

James 3:1-12 

Mark 8:27-38 

Psalm 116:1-8 

September 23 

Eighteenth Sunday after Pentecost 

Jeremiah 11:18-20 

James 3:13-4:3, 7-8a 

Mark 9:30-37 

Psalm 54 

September 30 

Nineteenth Sunday after Pentecost 

Numbers 11:4-6, 10-16, 24-29 

James 5:13-20 

Mark 9:38-50 

Psalm 19:7-14 

PLEASE PRAY FOR OUR  

MEN & WOMEN  

SERVING IN THE ARMED FORCES AT 

HOME & OVERSEAS: 

Keith Barroncini, Julian Barry, Joseph Beatty, Brian Cain, 

Martin Clausen, James Cole, Neil Crawn, Krista Crosetto,  

Jason Daniels, Myriaha Diaz, Olivia Clair, Warren Fedoryk, 

Daniel Fitch, Shawn Fitch, Howard Gidden, Sean Gilbert, 

Donald Harris, Dwayne Hamblin, Roger Handy, Andrew 

Hammatt, Doug Henderson, Joseph Kee, Amy Kelly,   

Kristina Langley, Skip LaPointe, Cade Mulrooney,  Jacob 

Poma, Rhett Roy, Tracy Thomas, Courtney Foster 

McCorvey,  Peter Turner, & Mary Turner.   

Please call the office with updates to this list. 



 

 

Food Pantry Shopping List 
This is our staples list, other items appreciated. 

 

Mac ‘n cheese 

Spaghetti 

Cereal 

Pancake Mix 

Pancake Syrup 

 

Cans or jars: Peanut Butter, Jelly, Pasta Sauce,                    

Chicken Noodle soup, Tomato soup, Tuna, Corn, Green beans, 

Pork ‘n beans, Canned peaches, Hotdogs 

 

Thanks so much for helping  our community families.  

 

If you wish to make a monetary contribution, we will shop for 

you. We do most of our shopping at Save A Lot.  

August Attendance 

Week  

Ending 

Sat./Sunday 
* Other 

Services 

Sat.  

4 pm 

Sunday 

8 am 

Sunday 

10:30 

am Total 

August 4 & 5  41 30 102 173 

August 11 & 12 12 38 31 117 198 

August 18 & 19  45 31 129 205 

August 25 & 26  46 32 124 202 

TOTAL 12 170 124 472 778 
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June Attendance 

Week  

Ending 

Sat./Sunday 
* Other 

Services 

Sat.  

4 pm 

Sunday 

8 am 

Sunday 

10:30 am Total 

June 2 & 3 25 43 35 96 199 

June 9 & 10 12 35 34 103 184 

June 16 & 17  40 27 125 192 

June 23 & 24 120 42 34 134 330 

TOTAL 157 160 130 458 905 
 

July Attendance 

Week  

Ending 

Sat./Sunday 
* Other 

Services 

Sat.  

4 pm 

Sunday 

8 am 

Sunday 

10:30 am Total 

June 30/July 1  35 23 117 175 

July 7 & 8  38 21 103 162 

July 14 & 15 82 29 24 111 246 

July 21 & 22 11 44 29 110 194 

July 28 & 29  38 26 109 173 

TOTAL 93 184 123 550 950 
 

June   2018 

Transfers in:  0 

Transfers out: 0 

Deaths: Raymond Cole  6/13/18 

 Isabelle Papzian 6/30/18 
 

Funerals: Charles Dale Walker 6/3/18 

    Raymond Cole 6/22/18 

Baptisms: 0 

Weddings: 0  

Anointings: 44 

July   2018 

Transfers in:  0 

Transfers out: 0 

Deaths: Joan Mehl 7/29/18 

Funerals: Isabelle Papazian 7/9/18 

    Gail L. “Skip” Smith 7/18/18 

Baptisms: Liam Patrick Erwin 7/2218 

Weddings: 0  

Anointings: 75 

August  2018 

Transfers in:  0 

Transfers out: 0 

Deaths: 0 
 

Funerals: Joan Mehl  8/2/18 

Baptisms: 0 

Weddings: 0  

Anointings: 49 
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3 Joanne & Fred Kull 

10 Alarene & Edward Knight 

10 Penny & Bob Moses 

21 Sue & Joe Monday 

24 Betty Lou & Peter Baird 

25 Michelle & Mark Traudt 

 

1 Jean Lopuch 

2 Robert  Sievers 

3 Phillip Porter 

4 Leslie Nabil 

4 Zelma Blair 

5 Norma Clifton 

7 John Barroncini 

9 Leeroy Clark 

10 Maureen Follansbee 

12 Courtney Traudt 

13 Stan Bedford 

13 Jillian Wagner 

14 Rev. Ludwig Wallner 

15 Joe Frederick 

15 Janet Macurda 

19 Lois Burger 

19 Evelyn Wincek 

20 Tim Audette 

21 Evelyn James 

21 Joyce Turner 

22 Jerry Niedurny 

22 Marina Sebastian 

22 John Wimpenney 

23 Ginny Bradley 

23 Richard Davidson 

25 Marie Brunot 

25 Clayton Lindsey 

25 Minnie Yoerg 

26 Dick Ammen 

26 Dave Perry 

27 Tyrone Ricks 

30 Billy Everidge 

 

 

Bulletin  Board  
Meetings, Event News, etc. 

 
If you would like more information about our ministries please pick up a copy of the Serving Opportunities 

 brochure or call the church office.   

Canterbury Festival Update 
 

YEAH….fall is here which means its Canterbury Festival 

Time. Our event is scheduled for Saturday, November 3rd 

from 9am to 2pm. Again this year, we will feature local       

artisans, community services, and our many church          

sponsored areas in order to raise funds for Outreach. 

  

Our area committee chairs are the following: 

Baked goods—Charlene Moore 

Jewelry—Elke Mullen and Sherri Haun 

Christmas and Holiday sale—Colleen and Rich Kovacs 

Plants and Herbs—Charlene Moore 

Canterbury Crafters—Patti Werner and Carol Tucker 

Hidden treasures sale—Connie Mehr and Jackie Ruth 

Food—Carolyn and Ludwig Wallner 

Gift cards and baskets—Debbie Smith and Jackie Ruth 

Volunteers—Joanne Lillpopp 

Safety and security—Hal Smith, Craig Gates, JP Mullen 

Tools and outdoor equipment—Hal Smith and  

        Craig Gates 

 

We will have gift card baskets along with theme baskets 

again this year. Currently planned are the following and if 

you would like to contribute, please contact the chair person. 

Italian Basket—Debbie Smith (complete) 

Wine Basket—Jackie Ruth 

Baby Basket—Debbie Smith 

Chocolate Basket—Colleen Kovacs 

Tea/Coffee Basket—Connie Mehr 

Gift cards and certificates—Glee Gates 

We will also have our fabulous Hidden Treasures Sales and 

everyone is encouraged to contribute something to this sale. 

We already have some books, dishes, wine decanters, china, 

linens, craft supplies, and other treasures but we need much 

more. You can bring by your treasures anytime to the office 

and if desired, we have the donation letters ready. 

So…plan to attend, plan to contribute, plan to buy and plan to 

volunteer. We need everyone to help make this event a       

success. Any questions or concerns, give Debbie a call in the 

office. 

 



 

 

Deadline for     
tickets is Sunday,          
September 16th! 

Call the office         

if interested. 



 

 

We’re on the web! 
standrewschurchsh.org 
Like us on Facebook at  

St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church 

2301 Deltona Blvd. 

Spring Hill, FL  34606 

Phone: 352-683-2010 

E-mail: 

schurch22@tampabay.rr.com 

Mailing Address: P.O. Box 5026 

Spring Hill, FL 34611 

The Rev. Lance Wallace, Rector 

Cell 352-515-8657 

Email:  Fr.Lwallace@gmail.com 

Sunday Services 

 8 am Service (no music) 

 9:15 am Adult Formation Class 

9:45 Jr. Inquirers 

10:15 am Sunday School 

10:30 am Service (music) 

 

Saturday Services 

4 pm Service (no music) 

5 pm Adult Formation Class 

 

Wednesday Services 

10 am Service  

with prayers for healing 

11 am to 1 pm Food Pantry open 

1:30 and 6 pm Adult Bible Study 

6 pm Youth Ministry 

Parish Office Hours 

Mon.–Thurs. 9 am – 2 pm  

(Closed Friday) 
 

Diocese Website 

www.episcopalswfl.org 

 

The Parish Chimes Editors  

Lisa Emerson & Debbie Smith 
Email: 

schurch22@tampabay.rr.com 
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St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church 

F
a
it

h

How does 
my life 

reflect the 
life and 

teachings of 
Jesus?

How might I 
be intentional 

in my study of 
Scripture, my 
prayers, and 

my worship?

How do I 
proclaim by 

word and 
example 

God’s 
saving love 
revealed in 

Jesus 
Christ?

Core Values –St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church

Core Purpose: Be Jesus’ Witnesses

Faith

*We pattern our
lives on the life
and teachings of 
Jesus Christ ..

Scripture, 
prayer, and 
sacramental 
worship

*We are 
grounded  in 
Scripture, prayer, 
and sacramental 
worship.

Evangelism

*We proclaim, by 
word and 
example God’s 
saving love 
revealed in Jesus 
Christ by the 
Holy Spirit..

Mission

*We reach 
beyond ourselves 
to serve all 
people in our 
communities and 
throughout the 
world.

Reconciliation

*We are a 
community 
committed to 
living in 
reconciled 
relationship with 
God and all 
people.

M
is

s
io

n

In what ways 

can I 

participate in 

reaching out 

to serve 

people in my 

community 

& throughout 

the world?

R
e
c
o
n

c
il

ia
ti

o
n

What can I 

do, 

specifically 

to foster a 

reconciled 

relationship 

with God 

and all 

people?

S
c
r
ip

tu
r
e
, 

p
r
a
y
e
r
, 

a
n

d
 
w

o
r
s
h

ip

E
v
a
n

g
e
li

s
m

Bear One Another’s Burdens…..

…and so fulfill the law of Christ. (Galatians 6:2)

 


